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WELWYN GARDEN SWIMMING CLUB
(Affiliated to East Region A.S.A., H.A.S.A. and R.L.S.S.)


Changing room policy
Young people are entitled to respect and privacy at all times and especially when in a state of undress, changing clothes, or undertaking any form of personal care. There are occasions where there will be a need for an appropriate level of supervision in order to safeguard young people and/or satisfy health and safety considerations. This supervision should be appropriate to the needs and age of the young people concerned and sensitive to the potential for embarrassment.
Welwyn Garden Swimming Club supports and adopts the Amateur Swimming Association (ASA) changing room policy, which states:
“Ensure parents are aware they should not be in the changing room whilst the swimmers are changing, unless their child is of an age where help is required from parents or the swimmer requires additional specific assistance. This generally at an age that is stipulated by the pool hirer usually 7 or 8 years of age. In such circumstances the parent must be the same gender as the child, unless the facility has family changing facilities or is a mixed changing village”*
*Mixed changing village exists at Hatfield Swim Centre so applies to Sunday Club session.

At Monks Walk & Birch Green Changing Facilities
At Monks Walk & Birch Green school pools there are Male and Female changing rooms. WGSC has adopted a different approach which the ASA has confirmed we are free to do, which takes into account single parent families.   
Where a mother or female carer has a boy aged under 8 who needs help changing, she should assist the child in the female changing room, taking care to respect the privacy of others in the changing facility.
Where a father or male carer has a girl aged under 8 who needs help changing, he should assist the child in the male changing room, taking care to respect the privacy of others in the changing facility.

Parent/carers and swimmers should be aware that other swimming clubs may use the Monks Walk school either side of our Club sessions.  Therefore it is imperative that children are not arriving at the pool too early and being unsupervised until the swimming session starts.  Children should arrive no earlier than 10 minutes before their planned session as this places unreasonable responsibility on adults that may or may not be affiliated to WGSC and may in fact be placing children or adults at risk.

Additionally, parents /carers must ensure that they are present at the end of swim sessions to collect their swimmers promptly and not to take advantage of the club volunteers who would not wish to leave a child alone and unsupervised. Repeated late collection will be brought to the attention of the Club’s Welfare Officers in line with the ASA Policy on Guidance on Late Collection of Children.
Should you require any further information regarding this policy please feel free to raise this with a member of the Welwyn Garden Swimming Club committee or one of our Welfare Officers, Nicky Marshall or Colin Connelly.

On 07760-888406  or via e-mail on welfare@welwyngardenswimming.org
If you would rather talk to someone outside of the club regarding any matters around child welfare the following contacts are also available:-

Wavepower Swimline – 0808 1004001

NSPCC Helpline – 0808 8005000

Childline – O800 1111   
Derek Milton, Chairman
Date: 09/04/14
WGSC, Changing Room Policy
Page 1
7/13/2014

[image: image1.png]


